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Chisholm Catholic Primary School
Faith - Family - Future

Chisholm Update - Term 3 Week 10

Keep Safe - Stay Healthy

20 September 2022
Dear Parents & Carers,

Thank you to everyone for a wonderful Term 3. We were so excited to be able to celebrate as a
community on Father’s Day, at the Book Character Parade, Grandparents Day, the Book Fair
and our Liturgies. Our last day of Term 3 will be tomorrow. We farewell our relieving Principal,
Annelise Stockey and thank her for her leadership and support. We warmly welcome Michael
Mifsud back on the first day of Term 4, Monday 10 October and look forward to his return.

We would also like to thank our CCG who have worked tirelessly over the last few weeks to
coordinate the Father’s Day Stall and the Cookie Dough Fundraiser. So much hard work goes
on behind the scenes and we are so thankful for them generously volunteering their time.

Public Holiday & Pupil Free Days

Reminder that this Thursday 22 September is a Public Holiday and Friday 23 September is a
Pupil Free Day. Therefore, our last day for staff and students will be tomorrow, Wednesday 21
September. School resumes Monday 10 October. In addition, we have received a directive from
CEDP that we have an additional Pupil Free Day on Friday 4 November 2022. Please note,
Monday 7 November was already planned as a Staff Development Day. If you require
supervision on any of these days, please contact Ambrose to make a booking on 0400 223 690
or 0417 401 466.

Summer Uniform
Students will be required to return to school on Monday 10 October in their full summer
uniform. Sports uniform days will remain the same for Term 4.

Assemblies
Our last assembly for Term 3 will be tomorrow at 2pm in the MPA. In Term 4, assemblies will
return to Friday afternoons at 2pm. Parents & Carers are welcome.

Learning Overviews

Your child's grade Learning Overview for Term 4 will be sent out in Week 1 of Term 4. The
Learning Overview outlines the focus for each Key Learning Area for the term, as well as other
important information.



Kiss & Ride

Our Kiss & Ride Zone is for your convenience and for your child's safety. It is designed for quick
entry and exit, and it minimises risk when used safely by all Parents & Carers. Your cooperation
will ensure the safety of all students, minimise congestion and adhere to NSW road rules.
Police and Council's Compliance staff will be monitoring schools and when driving or parking
infringements are observed, fines may be issued.

To work together as a safe, honest and respectful learning community, please follow these
simple steps:

Display your family sign clearly on your passenger visor.

Remain within your vehicle at all times.

Support younger students by teaching them to buckle their seatbelts independently.
Place bags within the vehicle rather than the boot to minimise risk to our students.
Arrive at your child/ren’s allocated afternoon dismissal time.

If the Kiss and Ride Zone is full with vehicles, please continue to drive on around the
block and re-enter at the end of the queue when the zone is clear. DO NOT BLOCK
THE FLOW OF TRAFFIC.

e Stayin Sequence. Please queue in an orderly manner.

e U Turnsin our Kiss and Ride zone are illegal, dangerous and puts our children at risk.

We look forward to continuing our learning journey in Term 4 and wish you all a safe and happy
holiday break.

Take care - Stay Safe - Be Happy, Be Patient & Be Kind.

T Ewl

Mrs Roslyn Earl
Assistant Principal



